
 
 
 December 13, 2001 
 
 
 

BUREAU CIRCULAR NO. 1428 
 
 

To All Members of the Bureau:  
 
 

Re:  PENNSYLVANIA CONSTRUCTION CLASSIFICATION PREMIUM ADJUSTMENT 
PROGRAM PROVISIONS EFFECTIVE JANUARY 1, 2002 

REMINDER 
 
 

Bureau Circular No. 1418, dated March 14, 2001, announced approved revisions to the 
Pennsylvania Construction Classification Premium Adjustment Program (PCCPAP) with  
some provisions effective July 1, 2001 and additional provisions effective as of 12:01 a.m., 
January 1, 2002 with respect to new and renewal business only.     
 
This circular will serve as a reminder that the effective date of those additional 
provisions is approaching. 
 
This new procedure will revise the manner in which the PCCPAP adjusts for the potential 
redundancy of wage credits between the Experience Rating Plan and the PCCPAP by reducing 
the amount of the PCCPAP credit rather than increasing the applicable experience modification. 
 
The Bureau will continue to advise qualifying employers and their insurers of record of credits 
using normal procedures. 
 
Questions on this subject should be directed to Betty Ann Campbell, Director, Rating Rules and 
Policy Reporting, at Extension 218 or bcampbell@pcrb.com. 
 
   Timothy L. Wisecarver  
   President 
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Remember to visit our web site at www.pcrb.com for more information about this 

and other topics. 


